Minutes – Subject to final approval at December 2017 Meeting.
Australian Flyball Association Inc. – Minutes of Meeting held on 15th Nov 2017.
Present:  Richard Mellon, Brian Lindsay, Jennifer Crane, Frank Lux, Jenny Millar, Louise Stephen, Shireen Pitt, Julie Pamplin, Pat Byrne, and Steve Pitt.
Apologies: –Candice Leighton, Josh Ellen, Caroline Shrives, Aiine Sinclair and Martin Watt
Meeting Opened at 7.30 pm via Go to Meetings Conference. 
The President indicated that this was a Special Committee Meeting scheduled to deal with one carried over issue – namely the matter of considering the maximum number of races/heats that any dog should be able to take part in at a single competition.

It was noted that this matter had become more significant following the introduction of Open racing as dogs could now compete in both Regular and Open teams at the same competition.

At the normal November Committee Meeting there had been discussion of whether any maximum should be expressed in terms of races or heats and what should be the maximum number in either case. There had also been a discussion as to whether the existing Rules allowing dogs to compete in both Regular and Open format should be amended so that dogs could not compete in both classes at a single competition. After somewhat extended discussion no agreement had been achieved and accordingly this meeting had been scheduled to resolve matters.

The Secretary advised that in giving her apology Candice had advised she favoured retaining the Rule allowing dogs to be entered in both formats and also that she favoured expressing a maximum in terms of heats at around the 40 level.

The Committee again considered the Recommendation from the Rules Sub Committee dealing with a suggested requirement where dogs were entered in both format teams that both teams must have at least 4 dogs that were not cross listed. The Committee was reminded that at the last Meeting the suggestion was made to set the number of dogs not cross listed to 3 rather than 4 – so that at least half of each team were dogs entered in only one class. After discussion it was moved and seconded that the Rules Sub Committee recommendation be amended to reflect 3 rather than 4 dogs. Carried by majority decision.

The matter of whether any established maximum should be a Rule or Guideline was then discussed and after discussion it was moved and seconded that the maximum be specified in the Rules. Carried by majority. 

The issue of whom would be responsible for ensuring compliance with the Rule was discussion and the view was put that it had to be the prime responsibility of the handler to ensure compliance with the Rules. This was generally accepted noting that it would be difficult for judges or Officials to monitor compliance by all dogs on the day and it was likely that the post competition process would identify any breaches.
It was also generally accepted that existing Rules (Section 2.1) dealing with abuse of dogs would need to be expanded to include over running of a dog in excess of the established maximum as amounting to “abuse” and hence subject to potential member discipline action. 

Finally the issue of how to set the maximum was discussed and the majority view was it should be based on heats and not races and that the maximum of 40 heats was the preferred number. Motion moved and seconded that maximum be set at 40 heats. Carried without dissent.

It was agreed that with the above guidance the Rules Sub Committee should develop specific wording for Rule changes and also review the wording of the existing competition Guidelines and submit draft wording to the December Committee Meeting for approval.

Jennifer Crane asked if she could raise a minor matter – being that approval be given to include Friday night as well as Sat/Sunday in the Qld Training Day approval – agreed.  

Next regular Meeting Monday 4th Dec 2017 

There being no other business the Meeting was closed at 8.40 p.m.
Signed as a true record.

President.

